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US&R GENERAL MEMORANDUM – 2018-119 
December 11, 2018 

FOR:  National Urban Search & Rescue Response System 
Task Force Representatives 

FROM: Dean Scott, Chief 
Operations Section 
Urban Search and Rescue Branch 

SUBJECT: US&R General Memorandum 2018-119 – Training Subgroup Meeting January 
29-31, 2019  

This General Memorandum serves as notice for a National Urban Search and Rescue (US&R) 
Response System (the System) Training Subgroup meeting that is scheduled to take place on 
January 29-31, 2019 in Miami, FL.  The purpose of the meeting is process winter 2018 instructor 
applications; finalize the SCS v4.0 instructor update process and update the FEMA US&R 
Instructor List; discuss the instructor continuing education program; discuss course audits, 
revisions, and designs; TPAM revision planning; and discuss the Training Manager Workshop. 

The following Training Subgroup members are requested to attend this meeting: 

 Harry Muns, CA-TF8   Lloyd Mueller, NE-TF1 
 Todd Magliocca, WA-TF1  Mike Good, CO-TF1 
 Mike Kammerer, CA-TF1  Mike Ulibarri, UT-TF1 
 Ivan Lopez, PA-TF1   Jeff Rouse, FL-TF1 
 John Bentley, MD-TF1  Mark Gose, NJ-TF1 

Hotel reservations for the meeting can be booked at the Intercontinental Hotel at 2505 NW 87th 
Ave. Doral, FL 33172.  The rate is $253/night.  Each participant must contact the hotel to confirm 
their reservation and provide a credit card to hold their room.  Rental cars are not required, the 
hotel is accessible by taxi from the Airport. 

Funding to support travel and related expenses is allowable, provided that the individual’s task 
force has budgeted for this expense within the appropriate Cooperative Agreement.  

For additional information please contact: Harry Muns at hmuns@chulavistaca.gov or (619) 517-
2326; or Brian Smith at briand.smith@fema.dhs.gov, or (202) 717-3359. 

cc: 
 US&R Strategic Group 
 US&R Advisory Group 
 US&R Branch Staff 
 FEMA Regional/Federal/International ESF #9 Representatives 
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